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PRECIOUS METALS
PRECIOUS MEMORIES
PRECIOUS JEWELLERY

Best Value • Best serVice • Best selection
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WE BUY GOLD

250-245-7376Mon - Sat: 9 am - 4 pm
Sunday: 10 am - 3:30 pm

Cash for Containers

149 Oyster Bay Drive, (Beside Home Hardware)

BOTTLE DRIVES WELCOME (pickup available) -
ACCEPTING:
• Electronics (TV’s, Computers, Fax, Printers, Audio, Video, etc.)
• Small Appliances (Microwaves, ice, bread and coffee makers,

power tools, vacuums, sewing & exercise machines)
• Household Paint
• Light Fixtures and Light Bulbs (ex, lamps, Christmas lights, etc...)
• Printed Paper (newspapers, magazines, telephone books etc...)
• Old Corrugated Cardboard (grocery and pizza boxes, etc...)
• Other Paper Packaging (paper cups, aseptic boxes or cartons, etc...)
• Polyethylene Film Packaging (grocery bags, drink/water case overwrap...)
• Polyethylene Foam Packaging (deli food trays, drink cups, etc...)
• Other Plastic Packaging (plastic jars and trays, garden pots, etc...)
• Metal Packaging (tin cans. aerosol cans, food trays, etc...)
• Glass Packaging (clear of colour bottles and jars, etc...)

Cash for Containers
le) -

s, Computers, Fax, Printers, Audio, Video, etc.)

power tools, vacuums, sewing & exercise machines) Ladysmith
Junction

Bottle

Depot

Turn your drink, beer, wine &
spirit containers into cash! FULL REFUND

7030 Trans-Canada Highway | Duncan, BC V9L 6A1
T 250.746.3100 www.northcowichan.ca

Permissive Tax Exemptions
PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council for the District of
North Cowichan intends to consider adopting “Permissive Tax
Exemption Amendment Bylaw No. 3877, 2022” at its October 4,
2022, regular Council meeting, being held electronically at 1:30 p.m.
The property located at 9806 Willow Street is proposed to receive
an exemption in 2023. The table below identifies the property,
describes the proposed exemption, and provides an estimate of the
total amount of municipal property taxes that would be imposed on
the property for 2023 if it were not exempt. Note: the tax figures are
estimates only, and will be modified based on changes in
assessment and tax rates.

Owner or
Occupant

Location / Assessment
Roll

Description of
Proposed
Exemption

2023
Estimated
Exemption

Cowichan
Neighbourhood
House
Association

9806 Willow Street /
15644.000

All of Leased
Area $2,000

A copy of the proposed bylaw is available on the Municipal website
or from the Municipal Hall. For more information, contact Talitha
Soldera, Chief Financial Officer, at 250-746-3100 or by email to
talitha.soldera@northcowichan.ca.

www.duncanfloors.com

An enjoyable time and raising money 
bottom line of music trivia tournament

I can still clearly remember the day I suggested to 
my wife Theresa Bodger that we organize a music 
trivia fundraising tournament for the Alzheimer 
Society of BC.

Back in May of 2013, we were sitting on our 
deck enjoying a beautiful day when the thought 
crossed my mind to combine my passion for re-
membering song titles and artists and continually 
learning new ones with the opportunity to raise 
money for a great cause.

My family had done music trivia tournaments 
before, but just for fun. The chance to combine 
that with a charity seemed appealing.

At the time, Theresa’s mom Georgina Falt was 
in care for Alzheimer’s disease and we knew the 
effects were taking a toll and her time was limit-
ed. We thought Alzheimer’s was certainly under 
served by fundraisers compared to other diseases 
so we knew that’s where we wanted to direct our 
attention.

With the blessing of Theresa’s dad Albin Falt, 
we managed to set up a small tournament for 
September of 2013 at the Fuller Lake Arena ban-
quet room. We had hoped Georgina could be 
there to make the presentation of the proceeds to 
the society, but she sadly lost her battle with the 
disease in July that year and it became a memorial 
tournament in her honour and for so many others 
impacted by dementias.

The tournament subsequently moved to the 
Duncan Community Lodge and then to the 
Duncan Curling Club for more space as it grew. 
Saturday marked our 10th anniversary and was 
also our 11th tournament (we actually put on two 
during one year).

It’s hard to fathom we raised another $14,000 
and our grand total since inception is now bor-
dering on $90,000.

If we’d known back in 2013 what was going 
to transpire we would have been flabbergasted.

But here we are. It’s been a remarkable ride. 
We’ve raised the funds we desired, of course, but 
also made many great friendships with people of 
like minds and renewed acquaintances with those 
we hadn’t seen for a while.

The bottom line of making so much money for 
the society from the tremendous participant and 
business sponsor support we’ve received from the 
community is one thing. But it’s also just such a 
fun activity that people enjoy doing, judging by 
all the smiling faces we saw in the crowd Saturday. 
And it’s a great exercise for the brain in keeping 
with the Alzheimer’s theme.

The fact so many travel to Duncan for the event 
from other communities on the Island – and even 

a few from the Lower Mainland, like my cousin 
and her daughter, makes it even more special. We 
have players from Victoria, a lot from Nanaimo, 
Chemainus, Duncan and even Courtenay.

We managed to keep it going through two years 
of COVID with a game over the email that I de-
vised. It didn’t match the real thing, but we couldn’t 
let it go.

Our regulars were most anxious for a return to 
the good old days, especially a Nanaimo group 
also playing in memoriam for Frank Hanna, who’s 

known around the Island as the guru of music 
trivia and certainly provided inspiration for the 
creation of our tournament. He died in April 
of 2020 and another music trivia tournament in 
his honour is being planned for January 2023 in 
Nanaimo.

“It was really wonderful to be back at the first 
in-person music trivia event in a few years,” said 
Colette Dame of Nanaimo.

She was Hanna’s right-hand person for many 
years at music trivia in Nanaimo and the ringleader 
of the Potluckers team that’s been the champions 
of our event many times, with only a blip in 2019 
when Jeff Harrison’s crew wrestled the title away.

“There were a lot of very talented and knowl-
edgeable teams that we competed against,” added 
Dame. “We were really excited when first place was 
announced and we found out that we had won. 
While the win was thrilling, it was also bittersweet 
because this was the first tournament without our 
beloved teammate and mentor Frank Hanna. He 
would have been proud that his passion for music 
has carried on within us and so many others.

“The best part of the tournament though was 
about raising money for a very important cause 
such as the Alzheimer Society of BC. Many of us 
have been affected by Alzheimer’s disease in one 
way or another through family or friends. Our 
team and all the others that participated sincerely 
appreciate the efforts of those involved with putting 
on this enjoyable event. We are all looking forward 
to the next Georgina Falt Memorial Music Trivia 
Tournament fundraiser for Alzheimer’s.”

Amen. So are we.

The champion Potluckers 
with Theresa Bodger, 
include: Darren Geddes, 
Colette Dame, David 
Berkley, Rory Guenard, 
Andrew Paugh, Gen 
Pietrzykowski, Maureen 
Pietrzykowski and John 
Drope. (Photo by Don 
Bodger)

The Georgina Falt Memorial Trophy and a photo of 
Georgina, whom the tournament is named after. (Photo 
by Don Bodger)

There are a lot of prizes 
given out at the event from 
fundraising draws, includ-
ing a Maynard Johnny Jr. 
print won by Vicki Sjoberg. 
(Photo by Don Bodger)

Don Bodger
The Courier


